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Board of Selectmen Minutes 07/26/2016
Board of Selectmen                                                                           July 26, 2016
Chairman Joseph Pacheco called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Present were Joseph Pacheco and Marie Smith.

Acceptance of the Minutes
Mrs. Smith motioned and Mr. Pacheco seconded to accept the minutes of the July 12, 2016 meeting as printed. Approved 2-0.
Appointments
At the request of Chief Donovan, Mrs. Smith moved and Mr. Pacheco seconded to appoint the following three individuals as
Special Police Officers: Ashley L. Correia, Jonathan L. Fillmore and Jared Turkington. All three have completed the 356 Hour
Basic Reserve Intermittent Training Academy. Approved 2-0.
Department Heads & Committees

Director of Planning and Community Development Tim Inacio gave his monthly written planning report to the Board. Highlights
include completion of Hutch Motor Sports, Kennedy Plumbing and Shell Seasons Market. Skyline Marble and Granite is
undergoing site plan review for a location on Broadway. Orchard Street/Rt. 44 intersection is nearing completion as is the bridge
deck replacement on the Rt. 138 overpass at I-495. South Coast Rail Project has been delayed by 7 years. New development at the
old Bradford Trailer Sales lot is under preliminary review.

Town Administrator’s Report

Mr. Buckner reviewed the Town Administrator’s Report.   There will be no Selectmen’s Meeting next week, being on the summer
schedule.  
The next Selectmen’s Meeting will be August 9th with Department Head Bob Iafrate on the agenda.

Correspondence

The Lions Club submitted its annual request for one-day all alcoholic beverage licenses for the following dates in 2016 and 2017:
August 7 and October 16, 2016 and January 20, February 5, March 24, April 23, May 20, June 23, 2017. Mrs. Smith moved and
Mr. Pacheco seconded to approve the dates as requested. Approved 2-0.

Charles ‘Chick’ Rose submitted a request to be reappointed as a constable in Raynham for one year. Mrs. Smith moved and Mr.
Pacheco seconded to reappoint Mr. Rose for one year. Approved 2-0.

The Board was notified of a vacancy in the elected Raynham Housing Authority due to the resignation of Earl Marsh. The Board
requested interested citizens to submit letters. Appointment will be until the next town election.



Adjournment
7:09 p.m.  Mrs. Smith motioned and Mr. Pacheco seconded to adjourn for the performance of administrative duties, signing of
Bills and Warrants, with no business to be conducted afterwards. Approved 2-0.

Respectively submitted,

Randall Buckner,
Town Administrator


